To,
District Engineer
CESC Ltd.
433/1, G. T. Road (North)
Howrah
Dated: 18/09/2023

Report and enquire about questionable connection at 57, Dingsai Para Rd.

Dear Sir,

I, Chirantan Mukherjee, S/O Late Wg. Cdr. A.K. Mukherjee, am a resident of 56, Dingsai
Para Road, under your service area.

This is a humble reminder, w.r.t my €arlier letter on 14/06/2023 to yourself, regarding the
following information:

1. What needs to be done to segregate the lines of 56 (ours) and 57 (neighbour’s)?

2. What needs to be done to remove the ‘unlawfully planted’ post?

The information I seek are urgently required to address and correct the problems that
have arisen due to your callous actions - as I have clarified in my previous
communications, where I have categorically informed yourself of the followings:

1. Your recent actions drastically change the status quo in the area, and are in
violation of the order of U/s 144(2) CrPc (Misc Petition No. 295 of 2022) in the
Office of 2nd Court of Ld. Executive Magistrate, Howrah — being in effect from
7" March 2022, and currently further extended till today, 18% September 2023.

2. That your actions are exploited to provide unlawful possession to parties, and
therefore aid and abet the violators of the afore-mentioned order - more so because
the new entrants are vehemently using, trespassing, and thus, encroaching into our

property.
You may please find all such information of the dispute at https:/www.storyof57.com,
and find my previous communications publicly available for your kind perusal at:
https://www.storyof57.com/cesc-attempt
https://www.storyof57.com/cesc-unlawful

This will provide you with further clarification for the need of my requested information,
in order to redress the wrongs that have already been done, and the unnecessary
complications caused due to your callous actions.
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Irrespective of such legal proceedings, I completely fail to understand why, on whose
request, and under what circumstances was the CESC post unlawfully installed on our
property — without any prior information, permission, or communication. And if such
installation can be exploited for such drastic change in status quo, why haven’t been other
parties, that the property is “common” with, been consulted — considering that your office
was working under the misunderstanding that our property was referred as “common
road” in the alleged fraudulent, fabricated deed of 57, Dingsai Para Road.

And although your office is behaving as a governmental organization using its might
without appropriate permission, all and any information sought are returned with your
usual, convenient ‘... the provisions of RTI Act, 2005 are not applicable to this office
since it is not a “Public Authority” ...” reply. Please find such ‘template’ reply publicly
available for your kind perusal at: \
https://www.storyof57.com/cesc-template-rti-reply

Under such circumstances, I sincerely hope to receive such information from yourself,
without having to escalate the matter unnecessarily.

Thanking you, in anticipation of your early response and kind co-operation.

Q iroudlow, Mwu&n
Chirantan Mukherjee
56, Dingsai Para Road, Bally.
Phone: (+91) 9330652853
~ Email: mchire360@gmail.com
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24TH MAY
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